
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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AUGUST 2025 The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Save the Date – 
Upminster Christmas 
Celebrations        
Upminster & Cranham Residents Association 
are organising this year’s event, to take place 
on the afternoon of Friday 21 November.
The Association is pleased to be able to be in a 
position to fund Christmas lights in the main 
shopping areas and a Christmas tree.  This is 
due the generosity of several local businesses 
by way of sponsorship, full details of whom 
will be provided in due course. 
Further details of the Christmas Celebrations 
on Friday 21 November will follow.

New Met Engage 
platform        
In June, the Metropolitan Police launched 
their new Met Engage platform, which allows 
members of the public to subscribe to receive 
updates about what officers are doing in their 
area. These messages will be a mixture of 
updates on how the police are tackling issues 
in the area, crime prevention advice and 
invitations to engagement events. People who 
sign up to the platform will be encouraged 
to help the police identify and address the 
crimes that matter most to residents. The Met 
Engage platform can be accessed by visiting 
metengage.co.uk .

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Proposed Government reform of 
planning committees         
Hidden amongst their major overhaul of the planning system, the Government recently held a 
consultation on their proposals to reform the role of Planning Committees. Such committees 
are created by local authorities to decide some of the planning applications in their area, 
with committee members (consisting of elected councillors) making a decision on important 
applications and those ‘called in’ by ward councillors.
A ‘call in’ is usually made when one or more ward councillors feel that an application that 
may be approved by Local Planning Authority Officers should be heard and decided on by the 
planning committee, as there are substantial reasons why a refusal should be considered. An 
example of this is where a new building or extension is proposed that may be overbearing and/
or cause undue loss of light to a neighbouring property. Often the application never reaches the 
committee, as the Planning Officers decide to refuse the application, but when this is not the 
case, a ‘call in’ is a useful tool for ward councillors to have.
Amongst the Government proposals were ones that would severely restrict the types of 
applications that can be heard by Planning Committees, thereby preventing most ‘call ins’. 
Applications that could not go before a committee would include householder developments 
(such as extensions), minor commercial developments and minor residential developments 
(such as a small number of new houses or flats).
Over 90% of planning applications are already decided by ‘Delegated Authority’ (by the 
council’s Planning Officers themselves), with very few ‘called in’. However, if the Government 
bring this change in with these proposals, local democracy will be reduced in one small but 
important way.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Havering Council Elections in May 2026         
Local Council elections in Havering will take place in May 2026 and a number of your present 
Upminster and Cranham Residents' Association Councillors will not be seeking re-election. 
This is an exciting opportunity for anyone who is interested in being part of the future 
development and running of our area and its facilities to join the strong UCRA team of local 
representatives. 
You are eligible for consideration as a candidate if you have been a member of the UCRA 
for two years, which is anyone whose household have paid their annual subscription to The 
Bulletin and who has not held office in, or been actively engaged in any national party political 
organisation for the last two complete calendar years.
Anyone who feels that they could make a valuable contribution to our Borough as a UCRA 
Councillor should contact Stewart Thomas, the Hon. Secretary (sdthomas49@msn.com) who 
will provide them with the necessary application forms. 
Our present Council Members will be more than happy to discuss what the roll entails with 
interested individuals. Their contact details may be found on page 2 of The Bulletin. 
Before you move on, stop for a moment and ask yourself  'Could I make a positive difference to 
where I live?'
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

Progress on 
the Upminster 
Travelodge – a 
note from the 
developers       
“We are 
making good 
progress 
and have 
been quite 
fortunate 
with the 
weather. Th e 
slab should 
be complete 
in the next couple of weeks 
which will allow us to commence 
the actual build. Out target is 
to have a watertight building 
shell erected before the worst 
of the winter weather so we can 
concentrate on the interiors.  You 
may be interested to note that 
Loungers have secured a licence 
for the larger commercial unit. 
Th ey operate about 200 Lounge 
restaurants in the UK and are 
intending to off er all day dining 
including breakfast. Th ey recently 
opened in St Albans.”

As we get further news, we will 
update you.

Subscriptions      
Th e annual subscription per 
household is £2 per year .We are 
currently collecting subs. Whilst 
we hope to cover the cost of Th e 
Bulletin through advertising, we 
need funds to cover any legal bills 
to fi ght on your behalf. If we have 
left an envelope with you please 
return to the address on the front. 
A number of residents are happy 
to pay by cheque and increase 
their donation. Cheques should 
be made payable to Upminster & 
Cranham Residents Association.
We take an active role supporting 
you and we will continue to do so. 
We are active all the time, not just 
at election times.

Your help please    
We often need Bulletin deliverers 
in Upminster. In particular if 
you could assist in delivering 
30 Bulletins each month to the 
fl ats above the parade of shops 
in Corbets Tey Road, Upminster,  
please contact me at bulletinra@
yahoo.co.uk

Many Th anks. 
Gio 

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07778 569759 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212

bulletinadvertra@yahoo.com 

Bulletin Editor
Richard Paling

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS

Jacqueline Williams 07497 108563

jwucra@gmail.com

FAST, RELIABLE, FRIENDLY SERVICE

TOILETS

 07415 096551
 01708 229857



3

01245 842063

 Get back to 
 your daily activities 
 stronger and more 
 resilient than before. 

Amy Kilner MSK Physiotherapist, BSc (Hons) Physiotherapy, MCSP, HCPC: PH144468
www.reactivephysiotherapy.co.uk | contact@reactivephysiotherapy.co.uk | 07418610791

Consultation includes:
• Comprehensive Assessment
• Treatment Planning
• Effective Rehabilitation

Treatments available:
• Manual Therapy
• Acupuncture & Dry Needling 
• Kinesiology Taping & Rigid 

Taping

We can help you with:
• Sports injuries
• Upper/Lower limb pain
• Lower back/neck pain
• Post-surgery rehab 
• and much more… Get back to 

Lower Thames 
Crossing               
As the July Bulletins went to press, 
the Government announced that 
they were giving £590 million 
to what is being called the A122 
Lower Th ames Crossing. We have 
publicised news on the project 
numerous times in the Bulletin. 
Th is was the lead story in the 
May 25 Bulletin where Councillor 
Gillian Ford reported that the 
Secretary of State for Transport 
had fi nally approved the scheme. 
National Highways have been 
working on this for around 16 
years and it has been estimated 
that £1.6 billion has already  been 
spent on planning and design! 
Th e new road will link to the A2 
in Kent a distance of 14.2 miles 
of which 2.6 miles will be in two 
tunnels, one southbound one 
northbound. Th ey will be UKs 
largest road tunnels.

National Highways now have 
to source private fi nance to 
complete the project with a total 
estimated cost of £10.2 billion, 
with the works starting in 2026 
and expected opening in 2032. 
However, I did see concern in 
the National Media that the costs 

could rise signifi cantly!

Over the years your Upminster & 
Cranham Residents Association 
has made representations on the 
signifi cant  impact this will have 
on our community, holding a 
huge number of meetings with the 
Council and National Highways 
on the predicted disruption 
locally.

We will keep you updated on this 
important project in Th e Bulletin 
and on our website.

(Please note Bulletins can also be 
seen on our website.).

RON OWER

Upminster 
Police update               
Th e recent ward panel received 
the quarterly crime stats which 
have shown a marked reduction 
in some motor vehicle crime. 
Th eft from motor vehicles reduced 
from 16  to 8 but thefts of motor 
vehicles remain high, reducing 
from 25 to 22, with a number from 
the C2C car park at Upminster 
station.  Th e majority of thefts of 
motor vehicles are from keyless 
cars.  Th e police message is to use 
a Faraday bag or a steering lock 
to deter criminals. Shoplifting 
has shown a small reduction 
in the latest period from 53 to 
49, although there have been a 
number of shoplifting incidents 
where violence has been used. 
However there has been some 
excellent work by our SNT and 
the stores to identify a prolifi c 
shoplifter, statements taken and 
an arrest made.  Th e suspect has 
been remanded in prison.  In 
addition, our SNT stopped males 
believed to have stolen goods, 
goods were found, returned to 
the shops and arrests made. Th is 
work will continue as shoplifting 
together with Robbery and 

Burglary are the ward priorities for 
the next quarter.  With the warmer 
weather, residents are reminded 
to ensure doors and windows 
are secured even if leaving the 
house for a few minutes - most 
burglaries are opportunist.  If 
you have any concerns regarding 
crime please contact me so I can 
ensure this is discussed with the 
police.

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Grass verges 
follow-up 
and road 
resurfacing               
With reference to my previous 
articles regarding damage to the 
grass verges in some roads in 
Cranham Ward, I contacted the 
council to ask for repairs, giving 
locations and providing photos. 
Unfortunately, the reply I got was 
that although they would inspect 
the aff ected verges, they would 
not repair them until the autumn, 
when it was easier to re-seed. I can 
understand their point about the 
seeding but many of the aff ected 
verges simply need fl attening and/

continued on page 5
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Ironing / Laundry / Dry Cleaning
Service

Collection & Delivery

“If you hate doing laundry 
you’ll love us”

T: 01708 445921  M: 07814 094106
143 Heath Park Road, Gidea Park, RM2 5XJ

PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

MR PLUMBER
DT Moore Plumbing Services

• Trading Standards recommended Plumber
• Reliable with reasonable pricing
• All Plumbing work undertaken inc. Bathrooms
• No job too small & emergencies covered
• No call out fee
• For friendly advice please call David

07931 553631 mobile 01708 223561 home

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

Suite 6, Essex House, 15 Station Road, Upminster, RM14 2SJ

 
 

 

 

 

Home Insulation & Drylining Specialists. 
Want to Reduce Energy Bills & Heat Loss? 

Epd cover all aspects of internal wall lining, insulation and Finishing, External wall 
insulation including render systems, Loft insulation install/Upgrades, New 

Partitions & Ceilings inc Acoustic upgrades, Media walls, Feature ceilings and 
Light troughs.   For free friendly advice and quotes 

Call Daniel on 07378 401973 /  01708 223869. 



or filling with additional soil, 
as the grass will often naturally 
re-establish itself. I will re-visit 
the verges in the autumn to make 
sure that the council do not 
forget about my original request. 
Unfortunately, in the meantime, a 
few of them are in quite a state.
On a more positive note, it was 
good to see that both Severn 
Drive and the northern part 
of Marlborough Gardens were 
resurfaced in June. Marlborough 
Gardens in particular badly 
needed this doing, something 
Cranham Ward councillors have 
been highlighting to the council 
for some time.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Reporting 
abandoned 
vehicles                  
Although there don’t seem to 
be as many abandoned vehicles 
about as there were a few years 
ago, I am sometimes contacted 
by residents who have noticed 
that a car or van that has not 
moved for weeks, if not months. 
If you know of such a vehicle, 

you can report it via the Havering 
Council website – havering.
gov.uk/environmental-issues/
keeping-havering-clean/4 . If 
you own a vehicle that is ready to 
be scrapped, you can report this 
via the same link and Havering 
Council will collect it for free.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Queen’s 
Hospital 
- robots 
delivering 
patients’ 
medicines 
faster                  
Patients at Queen’s Hospital 
will get the medicines they 
need faster after the Pharmacy 
department installed two new 
robot dispensers. The robots - 
named Elizabeth and Victoria 
after two of our most famous 
queens in honour of being based 
at Queen’s Hospital – pick and 
place medicines onto a conveyor 
belt. Once a dispenser requests a 
certain medicine, the robots send 

it directly to them. The dispenser 
then labels, and double checks it 
against the prescription before it 
is given to the patient. The robots, 
which were named following 
a staff vote, are an upgrade to 
our previous system, delivering 
medicines much faster and more 
efficiently than before.
Staff are fully trained on the new 
system, which means patients get 
the benefit of faster medication 
immediately.

Havering 
Council’s weed 
treatment 
schedule 2025                  
Every year Havering Council 
spray weeds growing along our 
roads and pavements three times, 
from March to October. In 2025, 
Upminster Ward should receive 
weed treatments in April, July 
and October, with Cranham 
Ward being in May, August and 
November.
For further details visit havering.
gov.uk and enter ‘hedges leaves 
and weeds’ into the search box.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Annual 
cricket match, 
Upminster CC 
v Essex CCC XI                  
The annual cricket match 
between Upminster and Essex 
will take place this year on 
Sunday 21st September, at 
Upminster Park.  This will be 
the 25th time that the fixture 
has taken place since 1997.  This 
year’s match will be in aid of 
Nick Browne’s Testimonial Year.   
Nick has been a loyal servant 
of the County for more than a 
decade and is a hugely deserving 
recipient of a Testimonial Year.   
The main event for the day will 
once again be the T20 Match 
between the two sides, starting 
at 2.45pm, but before that there 
will be several cricket related 
activities taking place on the 
ground involving 100s of players 
representing all aspects of 
Upminster Cricket Club.
On the day there will be a number 
of refreshment kiosks on the 
ground for the public to enjoy, 
as well as the beer tent, and 

5

continued on page 7

First Step
First Step supports families of babies and 

young children with special needs and/or disabilities.
If you need support with your child or have concerns

you wish to discuss with our caring professionals, 
please call us on 

01708 556355
Email: enquires@firststep.org.uk  

Website: www.firststep.org.uk

Supporting Families for 36 years

M Bray
painting and decorating

 all aspects of decorating covered
small jobs to complete re-decorations

 over 20 years experience
polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish

local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com



Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

Best Foot Forward Essex

Fully qualified, mobile, foot
health care practitioner

Leaving your feet feeling fabulousBest Foot Forward Essex

Helen Tizard, RFHP   
07932 012495   bestfootforwardessex@gmail.com

Suite 6, Essex House, 15 Station Road, Upminster, RM14 2SJ

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)

PLUMBING INSTALLATION & REPAIRS

6
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lots of opportunities for young 
spectators to grab a photo or 
autograph with the Essex players. 
Programmes for the event will 
be available from the club and 
local businesses during August 
and September (more details 
available at: https://www.
upminstercricketclub.com/).  
Th e event is always a great way to 
fi nish the summer, and we hope 
the Upminster public will once 
again turn out in force to support 
the occasion, as they have done 
for every match since 1997. 

New Windmill 
Hall Upminster            
Highlights from the AGM
• Christmas Day Lunch: We 

hosted fi fty seniors in festive 
style with thirty volunteers

• We launched the Community 
Café & Warm Space, welcoming 
fresh faces every Friday

• Numerous volunteers and 
generous donors helped foster 
community connections. 
Special thanks to Steve Fluin & 
Champagne Club Greyhound 
Racing, Waitrose, Nadine 
King & family from Leave It To 
Us Catering, Stephen James 

Estates, Th ames Roofi ng, 
Catholic Women’s League, 
Kim Smith at LBH and all 
our amazing volunteers and 
supporters.

Challenges for the future
We face fi nancial strain from 
backdated bills and a lease break 
clause aff ecting funding bids. We 
need community support to raise 
funds for essential works. Our 
JustGiving campaign launched 
in July.  Please help us secure 
the future of your community 
hall. For event and fundraising 
notifi cations or to fi nd other ways 
to support us, email nwhsocials@
outlook.com
Regular Events at the Windmill 
Hall 
Stay & Play - every Wednesday 
12 till 2 Soft play - Ball pit - 
Mini slide - Reading area.  Th e 
Colouring Cafe is open 12 till 2 
serving hot and cold food and 
drinks. Booking is recommended, 
you can turn up on the day but no 
guaranteed spaces.
Community Café -  every Friday 
11 till 3 
A warm welcoming space serving 
hot and cold food and drinks. A 
place to meet friends or come 
alone for a cuppa and a chat. 

Diff erent activities each week 
include bingo, small quizzes, 
hand massages, singers and 
dancers. Come along and meet 
the team. Free entry
For more details please email 
newwindmill@hotmail.co.uk

Hornchurch 
Football Club               
I am delighted to inform 
you that Fred Hawthorn has 
been appointed President of 
Hornchurch Football Club. 
Fred has been Vice- President 
for many years. He has a huge 
knowledge on football   especially 
non – league teams having visited 
many grounds over the years. He 
has also written a book on the 
history of our local Hornchurch 
Football Club. Well done Fred - 
our congratulations to you.
In addition, before the new 
season starts, please keep an eye 
on the club’s excellent website 
for details of Friendlies” and 
of course the coming season 
fi xtures. Please support the 
Urchins.

RON OWER

The Wesley 
Players                
‘Agatha Crusty and the Village 
Hall Murders’ by Derek Webb.
Agatha Crusty is a crime writer of 
some repute who is quite adept at 
solving crimes! She is visiting her 
sister-in-law, Alice, in the quaint 
village of Chortelby. Quaint it 
may be but it’s defi nitely not 
quiet. Th ere have already been 
several ‘accidental’ deaths and 
now the police have been called. 
Enter Detective Inspector Twigg, 
the most gloriously incompetent 
policeman you’ve ever met.
As the bodies and suspects start 
to pile up, can Agatha guide DI 
Twigg to the real killer? While 
packed full of wit and laugh out 
loud scenes, this is also a genuine 
murder mystery that will tax your 
little grey cells to the very end.   
Performances: are at 8pm on 
Th ursday 25th, Friday 26th 
and Saturday 27th September 
2025 at Wesley Hall, Upminster 
Methodist Church, 12, Hall Lane, 
Upminster, Essex. RM14 1AE. 
Prices: When bought online in 
advance, Adults £9, Concessions 
£7 and children £5 (up to 16). 

Painting
Plaster Over Artex

Specialists in Re-Skimming
Coving
Tiling

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES
Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086

AC PLASTERING

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177


















continued on page 9
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25
YEARS

For a free estimate call Matt

Tel: 01708 259696  Mobile: 07790 753850
Email: m.p.williams.bathrooms@gmail.com

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  
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Tree Felling  |  Crown Reductions  |  Hedge Trimming
Stump Grinding  |  Garden Clearance  |  Removal of Dangerous Limbs

01708 301 371
Contact us on      07572 535 206

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

Seniors are FREE on 25th & 26th 
September.  Book direct through 
our website. www.wesley-
players.com. We also accept 
card payments on the door. 
Alternatively, you can reserve 
tickets by Text to Box Offi  ce on 
07708 214 742 or email tickets@
wesley-players.co.uk. 

National 
Highways 
and Historic 
England sign 
Memorandum of 
Understanding               
On 2 June 2025, National 
Highways and Historic England 
signed a Memorandum of 
Understanding at the Tithe Barn 
in Upminster. Th e agreement sets 
out how the two organisations 
will work together to conserve 
and enhance sites of heritage 
signifi cance alongside motorways 
and major A roads, and applies 
throughout the country.
Upminster Tithe Barn was 
chosen for the location of this 
important event, as (working 

with Havering Council - who own 
the Tithe Barn) its restoration 
is an example of the kind of 
partnership the agreement is 
designed to promote, having been 
funded with help from National 
Highways Designated Funds.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

All Saints 
Players               
All Saints’ Players are pleased 
to announce their forthcoming 
production of ‘Ladies of Spirit’, a 
comedy play written by Georgina 
Reid. Gibraltar School was 
founded as a school for young 
ladies by the two dear old Misses 
Pye, now deceased. Th e long-
suff ering teachers now have their 
lives made miserable, not only 
by their pupils but also by the 
present headmistress, Miss Rowe, 
known universally as “Hard 
Rowe”. Since Gibraltar is a private 
school, they resign themselves to 
the fact that there is little they can 
do about it, but fi nd help coming 
from a very unexpected quarter 
indeed!!
Performances will be at All Saints’ 
Church Hall, Ardleigh Green 
Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 
2LG from 11th-13th September 

2025. Performances start at 8pm 
and doors open half an hour 
before curtain up.  Tickets cost 
£8.50 including tea or coff ee in 
the interval and can be obtained 
from the Box Offi  ce on 01708 
456683 or Email: boxoffi  ce@
allsaintsplayers.org.uk. You can 
also follow us on Facebook and 
visit our website.

Havering in 
Bloom                
Entries are now open for this 
year’s Havering in Bloom 
competition. Th e competition 
is a great way to help make the 
Borough a bright and attractive 
place to live, work, visit and go to 
school.
Th is year’s categories are: 
• Best School Display
• Best Front Garden
• Best Back Garden
• Best Communal Garden
• Tallest Sunfl ower
• Best Hanging Basket
To enter please email your details 
along with a picture to inbloom@
havering.gov.uk. Entries close on 
Monday 1 September.  Th e judges 
will be looking for:

Creativity and innovation – 
How creative is your entry and 
have you taken time with your 
entry and created an original 
display 
Colour and freshness –
Does your entry have a range 
of colours, are the colours eye 
catching and do they stand out
Neatness and workmanship –
Is your entry well kept and can we 
tell it has been well looked after

A new bridge 
over the A127             
As part of the works undertaken 
in connection with the Lower 
Th ames Crossing, a new low 
carbon footbridge is to be 
constructed across the A127 near 
Cranham. Th is will  restore the 
connection between Moor Lane 
and Folkes Lane improving access 
to the woodlands in the area, and 
further afi eld providing part of a 
walking link to Brentwood. 

Cllr Gillian Ford, Deputy 
continued on page 11
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HOME GROWN HARDY OUTDOOR PLANTS
at

LONG HOUSE PLANTS
Shrubs•Perennials•Grasses•Ferns•Climbers•Bamboos

• An independent nursery with a friendly atmosphere
• Resident expert for free advice
• Exciting range of new & interesting plants

Church Road (opp. St Thomas’ Church), Noak Hill,
Romford RM4 1LD

01708 371719   www.longhouseplants.com

From the beginning of March to the end of June open 
Fridays 10am-5pm, Saturdays 10am-5pm, Sundays 10am-4pm, 

Bank Holidays 10am-5pm
From the beginning of July to the end of September open 

Saturdays 10am-5pm

•  Land Viability Assessments, Appraisal & Valuation
•  Underutilized garden plots sought
•  Are you a home owner struggling to sell? Why
   not consider selling via auction for a quick sale?
•  In House Architectural Design & Advisory
   Services
•  Sites Wanted For Outright Purchase In Essex,
   London & Su�olk

(leave a voicemail for a return call if sta� are unavailable or o�-site at an appointment)
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47

J&H ACCOUNTANTS 

vices include…

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

Leader of Havering Council 
and Cabinet Member for Adults 
and Wellbeing, announced the 
winners of the bid on Monday 
19 May, at an event held in the 
Institution of Civil Engineers’ 
(ICE) Grand Library at One 
George Street, London. Th e 
architects have agreed to work 
closely with Councillors and 
residents during the project, 
taking into account feedback 
from consultations so look out for 
the opportunity to have your say. 

A stress-free 
veterinary 
visit?                
We all feel stressed when visiting 
the doctor or dentist and our pets 
are no diff erent. So, what can you 
do to help your pet? Help starts 
at home by getting your pet used 
to having their ears, mouth and 
paws touched and examined. 
Th ere should be lots of rewards to 
reinforce good behaviour. Trying 
to stay calm yourself will also help 
as your pet may pick up on your 
anxiety.
What can we do for your pet? 
We always try to approach 
our patients with a calm and 

confi dent, friendly manner. Treats 
often work wonders. If you feel 
your dog may show aggression 
due to fear, please warn the 
Veterinary surgeon. If we 
consider there is a risk of injury, 
we may decide to use a muzzle 
to protect our staff . Getting your 
dog used to wearing a muzzle 
outside of the surgery will help as 
does using your own muzzle and 
placing it on your dog prior to 
entering the consulting room. 
On rare occasions it is safer 
to sedate the patient for 
examination or treatment. Th is 
is less stressful for the patient as 
they will have no memory of the 
event once they recover. 
If you would like advice on easing 
the anxiety of Vet visits for your 
pet, please contact Lawton and 
Stoakes on 01708 384444

Donate school 
uniforms 
at Havering 
libraries                
In the summer of 2024, Havering 
Council gave out 1600 items 
of donated pre-loved school 
uniforms and they are now 

asking for donations again. If 
you have any school wear in 
good condition that you’d like 
to donate, please take it to your 
nearest library (they cannot take 
underwear, socks or shoes). Th ere 
will be a rail in each library for 
people to browse and take what 
they need. Th e initiative will run 
throughout the summer.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Queens Theatre 
pantomime 
competitions                
Queens Th eatre have launched 
two creative competitions as part 
of this year’s pantomime, Jack 
and the Beanstalk, at Queen’s 
Th eatre Hornchurch. 
Design a Dame – Costume 
Design Competition  Th is 
competition invites young 
people (up to age 18) to design 
the opening costume for our 
panto character Dame Trott. 
Th e winning design will be 
professionally made and worn 
on stage this Christmas, with the 
winner also receiving a behind-
the-scenes experience, Press 
Night tickets and a panto goody 
bag.

Jack’s Beanstalk – Growing 
Competition  We’re also 
encouraging young people to 
get growing and enter our tallest 
beanstalk competition – with 
tickets to Press Night up for grabs.
For more details see the theatre 
website https://queens-theatre.
co.uk/

2nd Cranham 
Scout Group 
needs You!                
Based behind St Luke’s Church 
on Front Lane, 2nd Cranham 
Scout Group is passionate 
about providing young people 
with the chance to learn skills 
for life.  In order to continue 
providing these opportunities, 
we are in need of Section Team 
Leaders or Members for our 
Beavers and Scouts sections.  
Th ese roles involve working 
with young people and other 
Group volunteers to deliver 
weekly meetings during term 
time.  We’ll provide you with 
all of the support and training 
required and along the way 
you will learn some valuable 
skills that are transferrable 

continued on page 13



12

Waste Clearance Services

• Garden Clearance
 • Commercial & Domestic Clearance
• Office Clearance • Builders Waste

• Full Strip Outs • Scrap Metal Collection
• 24/7 Clearance Team • Wait and Load

07900 723723

DIRECT WASTEDIRECT WASTEDIRECT WASTE

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

FOR FAMILIES, FOR CHILDREN, FOR ADVENTURE!
FROM ARCHERY TO PADDLE BOARDS... 
(OR JUST A  WALK AND VISIT OUR COFFEE SHOP!)

£8 PER BOAT

PEDAL POWERPEDAL POWER

FOR ALL AGES

ADMISSION FEE: Adult (16+): £3.50, Child (6-15 years): £4.50, Aged 60+: £1
Free entry for: Ages 5 and under, Carers* and members.
ADVENTURE ACTIVITES AND EXPERIENCES: From £8 per person

INCLUDED IN GENERAL ADMISSION FEE:
	Free parking (or 370 bus stop outside)
	Park access 9:00am to 6:00pm  

(last entry 4:30pm)
	Adventure Play Area
	Sand Play and Paddle Beach
	Woodland Discovery Trail 

Ockendon Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TY
Call us: 01708 224753
Stubbers Adventure Centre, Registered Charity Number 1080941

FULLY QUALIFIED, LOCAL ARCHITECT
WITH OVER 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE.

FULL DESIGN PROCESS AND
DRAWINGS SUBMITTED.

Call Malcolm at Architectural Hub
today for your free quotation on:

Mob: 07749 122 058 / Office: 01277 201 828
Email: info@architecturalhub.co.uk

FOR:
EXTENSIONS.
CONVERSIONS.
REFURBISHMENTS.

* PLANS DRAWN *

ARCHITECTURAL HUB Ltd

MASTER LOCKSMITH

CALL ADAM FROM INSTALOCK
07710 609 983

MLA APPROVED LOCKSMITH
QUALIFIED AND INSURED

LOCK CHANGES TO LOCK OUTS
NON DESTRUCTIVE ENTRY SPECIALIST

ADVANCED LOCKING MECHANISM SPECIALIST
NO CALL OUT CHARGES
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The home is located in 
four acres of meadowland 

in Upminster, Essex.

Offers large single, 
fully furnished bedrooms 

with en-suite shower.

four acres of meadowland 

fully furnished bedrooms 

Meadowbanks Residential Care Home

Meadowbanks is a 
40 bedded residential 
care home which 
specialises in 
dementia care.

 Proprietors: T.L Care (Havering) Ltd Hall Lane, Upminster, Essex, RM14 1TT 

01708 330140      tlcarehaveringltd@gmail.com      www.meadowbanks.co.uk

to the workplace and further 
education.  Volunteers from every 
community and background are 
welcomed and you do not need 
to have been a Scout yourself.  
If you, or someone you know 
thinks that this opportunity is 
for you, please do contact us at 
2ndcranhamcommittee@gmail.
com as we would love to hear 
from you. 

Stewart 
Avenue 
Allotments                 
All smiles as Stewart Avenue 
allotments presented a cheque 
earlier this year for £1,131.67 to 
St. Francis Hospice from their 
Open Day and weekly Produce & 
Plant gate sales during 2024. An 
earlier presentation of £746.51 
collected at the allotment 
Christmas Fair was made to Little 
Havens Children’s Hospice. 
Site steward Andy Skeggs said 
“Once again we are not only 
indebted to our wonderfully 
generous plotholders but also 
to the many local businesses 
who sponsor our events with 
donations of raffl  e prizes and of 
course the people of Upminster 

and Cranham who visit the site.  
Th eir continued support enables 
us to maintain the site as well as 
raising substantial amounts of 
money for charity.”

Th is year the ever popular Open 
Day will be on Saturday 16th 
August.  Come along and enjoy 
a cuppa and home-made bakes.  
Chutneys, jams, plants, fresh 
produce and fl owers will all 
be available as well as a raffl  e, 
tombola, craft stall and children’s 
activities.  
We would like to thank the 
many local businesses who have 
supported our events. Th ese 
include: Waitrose, Tesco, Roomes 
Stores, Barracuda, Crazy Beat 
Records, C. Johnson Butchers, 
Cranham Golf Club, Th urrock 
Garden Centre, Sweet Rose 
Cakery, Coff ee Bloom Cafe, 

Th e Crumpled Horn, Hotshots, 
Upminster Tap Room, Roots and 
Choc Pops   
To join the waiting list for a 
plot see our website: www.
stewartavenueallotments.org.uk 
or email stewardsaallotments@
outlook.com. You can also visit 
the site any Saturday morning, 
10:00-12:00.

Summer events 
for the Judy 
D’cruz fund                  
Th ank you to all the good people 
of Upminster and Cranham who 
have been supporting the Brain 
Tumour Charity - the Judy D’cruz 
Fund for a number of years. As 
of writing the fund stands at 
£149,507.58. I just wanted to 
remind you about an event we 
have going on in August, when 
the Cruisers will be playing at 
the British Legion Upminster on 
Saturday 9th August. Free entry 
for members. Non-members £10. 
Fantastic live music though all 
the decades. Bring your dancing 
shoes!!

WIN D’CRUZ  AMBASSADOR 
- BRAIN TUMOUR CHARITY  

07896 724768

Trinity 
Church coffee 
morning                  
Coff ee morning and sale will 
be held at Trinity Church on 
Saturday 9th August from 10-
12 on the front lawn (weather 
permitting). On sale will be 
plants, jewellery, puzzles, 
china, books and craft items. All 
proceeds will go to church funds 
towards refurbishment of the 
Roope Hall.

Thames Chase 
Summer of 
Fun August 
2025                  
Join us at the Th ames Chase 
Forest Centre this summer!  We 
have a variety of activities for 
children and adults available 
during August including:
•  Follow the Bird Trail at the 

Forest Centre
•  Keyring Making - August 5th
•  Tree Nursery Garden Session - 

continued on page 15
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Mullis & Peake LLP Solicitors o�er a wide range of legal 
services for businesses and individuals, including: 

Email: |   www.mplaw.co.uk

 Commercial and 
Residential Property

 Contested Wills
 Corporate and 
Commercial Law

 Court of Protection
 Dispute Resolution

 Employment Law

 Family & Divorce Law

 Family Mediation

 Lease Extensions

 Personal Injury

 Wills and Probate

Upminster O�ce: Suite 5, Essex House, 15 Station Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ
Tel: 01708 251560

 sales@superiorshutters.co.uk   www.curtaintrackfitting.co.uk

07919 959595

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

GFX
gardens
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August 6th
•  Dangling Legs - Garden Crafts - 

August 12th
•  Bioblitz - Free event for Adults 

and Children - August 13th
•  Adult Composting and Pruning 

Workshop - August 14th
•  Circus Skills Workshop - August 

15th
•  Crafty Tuesday - August 19th
•  Back to School with Party 

Monsters - August 26th
•  Paint Your Own Biscuits - 

August 27th
For information and to book 
your tickets online please visit: 
www.tickettailor.com/events/
thameschase

August at 
Upminster 
Windmill                  
Th e Windmill, Garden and Visitor 
Centre will be open from 10am 
- 4pm on Saturday 9th/Sunday 
10th August. Games and activities 
for all the family, with Windmill 
tours available on both days - 
Adults £6, Children £2 [Minimum 
height 100cm]. Closed in 
footwear is required.  Th e Garden 

and the Visitor Centre will also be 
open on Wednesday 27th August 
from 11am - 3pm.
 Entry is free to the site, the 
garden and to the visitor centre. 
If not touring the windmill itself, 
come and relax in our peaceful 
Wisley award winning garden 
with tea/coff ee and a cake, and 
learn in the visitor centre of the 
stories of the two families that 
owned the windmill for most of 
its working life. For full details of 
opening times in 2025 please visit  
www.upminsterwindmill.org.

UCRA coach 
trip news                    
Saturday 13th September  
Faversham & Whitstable 
A morning visit to Faversham 
featuring charming medieval 
streets, a historic guildhall, and 
a traditional market selling local 
produce. Th en on to Whitstable,  
a seaside town famous for its 
oysters,  traditional fi shing 
harbour and its bohemian 
atmosphere. £19.50 
Wednesday 26th November 
� e Music of Bond 
Join the Royal Philharmonic 
Orchestra, two star vocalists 

and a special guest presenter 
for its much-loved Th e Music of 
Bond show – live, for one night 
only, at the Royal Albert Hall. 
Featuring infl uential classics from 
John Barry and David Arnold, 
to chart-topping hits by Paul 
McCartney and Adele – each 
timelessly depicting everyone’s 
favourite Secret Service agent, 
007. Whether you’re a die-hard 
Bond fan, or simply fancy an 
excuse to dress up and don your 
(very much optional) black tie, 
this sensational show promises 
to impress and thrill in equal 
measure. Th is is an evening 
performance. Th e price of £44.50 
includes return coach from 
Upminster. 
For further information on both 
these trips please email Gina on 
ginasavillturner@outlook.com
or tel 07958 006503 

Spare plots 
in Ashvale 
Gardens 
Allotments                 
Th ere are a few spare plots in 
Ashvale Gardens Allotments, 
next to Oglethorpe School in 

Cranham, available for anyone 
interested in growing their 
own fruit and vegetables whilst 
keeping fi t.  Gardening is a really 
good exercise and you get the 
additional benefi t, satisfaction 
and value of doing it yourself 
and hopefully getting lots of very 
fresh fruit or vegetables. Advice 
is always available if required. 
Contact Mike Willcocks 01708 
501505 or mike@willcocks.
me.uk

Hornchurch 
Grammar 
School (HGS) 
50 year reunion                 
For HGS 1968 intake (1973 - 75 
leavers) we are organising a 
50 year Reunion on Friday 12 
September 2025 in Hornchurch. 
Details are on the Hornchurch 
Grammar School page on 
Facebook. If you or anyone you 
know were at HGS during that 
time, please email netty4242@
yahoo.com with HGS and your 
name in the subject heading 
and we will get back to you.  
Alternatively call Jeanette Martin 
on 07791 972203

07761 049852

D&R HOUSE
MAINTENANCE

Your local builders.
Over 35 years’ experience.

Kitchen specialists,
Bathrooms, flooring.

All building works undertaken.

Ryan 07753 189760 | Dean 07505 075563 | Colin 07903 024143
EMAIL: - dandrhousemaintenance@hotmail.com
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         Contact  Michael on: 01708 735810        www.slides2disk.co.uk 

2  Cine-Slides-Video  DVD 

8mm & 16mm cine films converted to DVD or USB. 

VHS & camcorder tapes copied to DVD or USB. 

35mm slides, neg’s & prints scanned & saved on DVD or USB 

Homecare services in Hornchurch
Whether it’s simply providing daily personal care, 
support with medication, preparing meals, help 
around the home, palliative care or 24/7 live-in 
care, our team are here to help you.

Visit www.healthcarehomes.co.uk
or call 01708 472911 today

Exceptional care 
in your own home

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



Mini Madness  
- Stay & Play                       
With soft play, bouncy castle, 
bubbles, games and much more, 
we meet every Wednesday from 
10 – 12 at Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens, 
where there is free parking, For 
ages 6 months - 4 years. PAYG £6 
(No need to book) 

OUT AND 
ABOUT
Hornchurch 
Photographic 
Society                        
We are looking for new members 
to join our friendly club at 
Ardleigh House Community 
Association, Havering College, 
Gidea Park. We meet every 
Monday at 8pm to 10pm in the 
Main Hall  If you have an interest 
in photography and would like 
to improve your skills, come 
and visit our friendly group. Our 
more experienced photographers 
are always on hand to help 
with camera skills and know 
how. Contact: Chairman Jean 
McGowan 01708 727694 or 
General Secretary Sean Callis: 
seancallis@outlook.com or 
Email: steve_hps@yahoo.com 
(Publicity Secretary). 
For more information please 
Email hps@hornchurchphoto.
com or look at our Website 
www.hornchurchphoto.com, 
Instagram hornchurchphoto 
or Facebook Hornchurch 
Photographic Society

Friends of 
Clockhouse 
Gardens                       
Just to note that the Friends 
currently work at the gardens 
on the last Sunday of the month 
although this may change in 

the future.  Work has started on 
returning the gardens to their 
former glory but more help is 
required.

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society                        
We hold a variety of monthly 
meetings and observing events. 
At our monthly meetings, we host 
talks by visiting speakers and 
our own members on various 
astronomy-related topics. Our 
Young Astronomers Group is for 
young people aged 8-16 who wish 
to find out more about the night 
sky. We normally meet at Thames 
Chase Forest Centre, Pike Lane, 
Upminster every month but do 
not have a meeting in August. 
If you are interested in joining 
the society, or have any queries, 
please email enquiries@
havastro.co.uk or see our 
website www.havastro.co.uk . 

Havering 
Joggers                        
Havering 90 Joggers is a running 
club for adults aged 18+. We 
meet Tuesday and Thursday 
evenings at 7.30pm at Upminster 
Rugby Club, Two Gables, Hall 
Lane, Upminster. We also have 
a Sunday group that runs from a 
different park in Havering every 
week at 9am. We periodically 
arrange a Learn-to-run (Couch 
to 5k) coached 10 week course. 
Please get in touch if you are 
interested in joining future 
courses. 
Runners of all abilities are 
welcome, from beginners 
learning to run, to those that 
wish to jog, chat and get a bit 
healthier, to those that want to 
improve their race times or train 
for specific distances. Come and 
try it for free.
Further information can be found 
at www.h90j.org.uk or email 
membership@h90j.org.uk
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Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

We’re coming to Upminster
this summer. If you are
looking for a trainee position
in a fast growing company
we’re recruiting now!

Send your application to:
ukhr@wwllmail.com

RCN 1106002 

First Step Golf Day
Friday 19th September 2025

Vital funds raised at this event will help us with our work in supporting 
families of babies and young children with special needs and/or disabilities. 

T: 01708 556355  W: www.firststep.org.uk E: fundraising@firststep.org.uk 

Breakfast, 18 Holes, Dinner, Prizes & Auction 
Please call or visit our website to book your 4 Ball or to find out 

about sponsorship opportunities.
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WELCOME TO 
ROMFORD & DAGENHAM TAGB TAE KWON DO

Get ready to transform yourself both inside and out. Join Romford & Dagenham Tae Kwon Do  
to nurture the warrior within, enhance your self-esteem, and take your practice to the next level. 

With our wide variety of classes for all skill levels, everyone is truly welcome.

My name is Alison Edwards and I am a 6th Degree Master Black Belt with the TAGB.

Tuesday & Thursday 19:30-20:30 Robert Clack Leisure Centre, RM8 1GB

Wednesday 18:30-19:30 Saturday 08:30-09:30 Campion School Gymnasium RM11 3BX

CONTACT ME: Tel. +44 7720711807 Email. romfordtkd@mac.com

Contact:
Phone 01708 938 304
Mobile 07494 789 402



Upminster 
and District 
Probus Club                  
Are you a retired or semi-retired 
Gentleman?  In August our 
Probus Club meets at the Top 
Meadow Golf Club, Upminster 
on the second Wednesday of the 
month, where we enjoy a chat 
and a drink before a 3 course 
lunch. Our speaker, Mike Brace 
CBE, will be talking on ”It’s 
Ability Th at Counts”. Wonder 
if you’ll fi t in?  You’ll be sure of 
a warm welcome. Lunch costs 
just £25, payable at the meeting. 
You can fi nd us on Facebook or 
on upminsterprobussec.wixsite.
com/upminster-probus.  If you 
wish to attend, you will need to 
book your lunch in advance by 
telephoning our Lunch Secretary, 
Richard Saville on 01708 221903 
or 07858 693027 or email him at 
upminsterprobus.lunch@gmail.
com  

Trinity Leisure 
Club                     
Trinity Leisure Club 
(aff ectionately known as TLC) 
meets every Th ursday from 1pm 
until 3pm in the Roope Hall, 
Trinity Church (next to Roomes 
Store) and everyone is welcome. 
Just ring the bell for access. We 
play board and card games and 
enjoy a chat over a hot drink 
and biscuits or sometimes even 

cake! Some people bring their 
knitting but, whatever your 
preference, it’s a fun afternoon in 
pleasant company. At only £1 per 
session (proceeds to the church 
and charity) it’s an inexpensive 
afternoon out. Why not give us a 
try or bring some friends and get 
some TLC!

Wingletye 
Ladies Probus 
Luncheon 
Club                     
We are a friendly group of 
ladies, aged 50+, who meet at 
Th e Square, Deyncourt Gardens 
on the 1st Wednesday of each 
month. We have a 3 course 
lunch and after lunch we have a 
speaker. At present we have a few 
vacancies and you are assured of 
a warm welcome if you wish to 
join us. For further details please 
contact Sheila on 01708 469235 

Havering Ladies 
Probus Club                  
Ladies are you retired or about 
to be do you like meeting new 
people and enjoy a nice lunch 
in beautiful surroundings. If so, 
why not join our meetings at 
Top Meadow Golf  Club, North 
Ockendon. We are a friendly 
group and have interesting 
speakers and quizzes and it is a 
great opportunity to socialise. For 

more information, please phone 
our secretary on 01708 701 545

Harwood Ladies 
Probus Club                   
We are a group of retired ladies 
who meet at Top Meadow Golf 
Club on the second Wednesday of 
each calendar month to socialise, 
enjoy a three course lunch and 
listen to a guest speaker. If you 
would like to join us, please 
contact Lesley on 07931 974794. 
If no reply, do please leave a 
message giving your name and 
contact details.

Upminster Park 
Townswomen’s 
Guild                       
We are a friendly group of 
ladies enjoying a chat over 
tea and biscuits, listening to a 
good speaker or entertainers, 
going on outings/theatre trips 
and promoting friendships 
and wellbeing. We meet at St 
Laurence Church Main Hall, 
Upminster on the third Monday 
of each month from 1.45pm until 
4pm.  For further information 
contact Anne Monk 01708 
226305 or simply come along.

Cranham 
Engayne WI                    
Would you like to belong to 
the friendliest WI around? We 
meet on the third Tuesday of 
every month at the Cranham 
Community Centre (Avon Road 
end of Marlborough Gardens) 
2-4pm. We have interesting 
speakers as well as a full social 
calendar, with trips to theatres, 
RHS gardens etc, and also our 
“Ladies Who Lunch” afternoons. 
For more details phone Una 
Henderson on 01708 225088, or 
simply come along to one of our 
meetings.

Carousel 
Women’s Club                     
Are you looking for a friendly 
woman’s club to join? We 
are currently enrolling new 
members and you would be 
made very welcome. We meet 
on Monday evenings 7.30 - 10 
pm at the Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens, 
Upminster. We have a wide range 
of events and activities including 
interesting and varied speakers, 
karaoke and other music 
evenings, quizzes, craft evenings, 
fi sh and chip suppers, cheese and 
wine, and pizza evenings.  We 
also arrange theatre outings and 
coach trips.
If you are interested, please call 
Eve on 07768160042 or Marion 
on 07976692010, or simply come 
along to a meeting

Summer 
breaks                        
No meetings in August  for 
Upminster and District 
Horticultural Society, Th e Arts 
Society of Havering,  Wednesday 
Afternoon Music at Hornchurch 
Library Havering Local Group 
Essex Wildlife Trust and Friends 
of the Old Chapel.

Upminster 
Wine and 
Social Club                      
We are a very friendly and 
welcoming club who meet 8pm  
on the third Th ursday of every 
month at Cranham Social Hall 
in Front Lane. Here we enjoy 
each other’s company, listen to 
a speaker and fi nish with a glass 
of wine. Entry is £5. For more 
information, please contact Kevin 
on 07727 497367

Gadabouts                      
We are a social club for single 
people and have a varied 
programme each month. Our 
age range is for those between 
40-70 years. If you would like 
to know more, please email 
elizabethwooding@hotmail.
co.uk.

Deyncourt 
Ladies Probus 
Club                          
We are a friendly group of retired 
or semi-retired ladies who 
meet every 3rd Wednesday of 
the month in the Masonic Hall, 
Deyncourt Gardens, Upminster. 
We enjoy a chat and a drink 
before a three course lunch 
with coff ee/tea and a speaker 
to follow. Outings are also 
organised during the year. For 
more information, please contact 
our secretary Pauline Diable on 
01708 524 897.

Oglethorpe 
Women’s 
Institute                        
We meet at Cranham Social 
Centre on the 4th Wednesday 
of every month from 1.45pm 
to 4pm. We are a very friendly, 
welcoming group who enjoy 
speakers, activities and a chat 
with a cup of tea. If you would like 
to fi nd out more, please contact 
our Secretary, Pat Bridge on 
01708 225616.
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Kitchen & Bathroom Renovation
Whole House Refurb-Renovation

Plumbing
Carpentry

Painting & Decoration
Tiling

Electrical
Heating

Rear-Side Extension

BEYOND
EXPECTATIONS

WE’RE A DIFFERENT KIND OF
HANDYMAN SERVICES

077 52 304 894 https://www.facebook.com/edyshandyman/

We have a strong focus on customer service, our aim is to help you achieve the house of your dreams .
Over 10 years experience polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish local references available

NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR SMALL

LOCAL

Based In Upminster

Call us to arrange a home visit ����� ��� ���
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 Mind4Therapy provides expert couples therapy, helping you 
navigate challenges and strengthen your bond.  Rediscover 

understanding and intimacy in a safe, supportive space.
Take the first step today!

Reconnect, Rebuild, Reignite – 
Together Struggling with communication, 

trust, or infidelity?

Call 07511 605184  | mind4therapy@mail.com 
mind4therapy.com

AT STUBBERS ADVENTURE CENTRE
(UPMINSTER) 01708 224753

WE ACCEPT  
CHILDCARE VOUCHERS  

AND TAX-FREE CHILDCARE

OFSTED REGISTERED

the ultimate  
school holiday club

AGES 5½ -16

WWW.SMASHCAMPS.CO.UK

8:30AM
DROP-OFF

£55
PER DAY
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Ardleigh House 
Trips                  
Wednesday 26 November - 
Christmas at Waddesdon Manor
Waddesdon Manor and grounds 
will be transformed for Christmas. 
Enjoy beautifully decorated 
interiors in the House, a glittering 
light trail in the gardens and a 
Christmas Market in wooden 
chalets in the grounds plus a new 
light projection on the Manor 
façade. Price including entry £70 
(National Trust members £50 but 
you must bring your membership 
card with you).
Monday 15 December - Cruise 
into Christmas on the � ames
� is is traditionally our last trip 
of the year. A 3-hour cruise along 
the � ames with a free glass of 
prosecco, 3 course Christmas 
hot turkey lunch, with all the 
trimmings, tea/co� ee, a DJ and 
Christmas music and everyone 
dancing. It’s become our 
Christmas party on the � ames.  
Price £78.
To book go to our website www.
ardleighhouse.org/trips or 
telephone 01708 440660.
Ardleigh House also o� ers many 
Leisure activities and we list a few 
below:-
Yoga and Chair Yoga - Crafts - 
Spanish lessons - Keep Fit - Short 
Mat Bowls - Ju Jitsu - Pottery - 

Social Club - Pilates - Table Tennis 
and much more. Check out our 
“What’s On” page on our website 
www.ardleighhouse.org/ for 
full list of what is happening at 
Ardleigh House.

Battery Energy 
Storage System                  
We refer you to previous articles 
in the Bulletin regarding Planning 
Application reference P1498.24. 
for “ Land adjacent to St.Marys 
Lane, the construction, operation 
and maintenance of a Battery 
Energy Storage System (BESS) 
with associated infrastructure 
and works including highways 
access, landscaping & biodiversity 
enhancements”.  
� ere has been a lot of concern 
over this. As we go to press, we 
understand that the Council’s 
Strategic Planning Committee are 
deciding on this. Please note that 
the outcome and further details 
can be viewed on our website.

Urgent – 
donations 
required by St 
Vincent’s                  
St Vincent’s are urgently looking 
for donations of clothing, shoes, 

bags, accessories, books and 
bric a brac to our charity shop in 
Station Road, Upminster. We have 
depleted our summer storage 
of stock and desperately need 
a top-up to get us through the 
next few weeks. � is helps fund 
services such as a food bank and 
drop in centre in Southend, our 
befriending programme for those 
who are elderly, vulnerable and 
in poverty and need in our local 
communities and various projects 
that aid those who need it most in 
the current � nancial climate. 
Donations are very much 
appreciated between the opening 
hours of 9-5 Monday-Saturday or 
10-4 on Sundays.

Long House 
Plants - Noak 
Hill                  
We have some open gardens – 
there will be tea and cake! 
For the National Garden Scheme
Wednesday 6th August 11am-4pm. 
For Harold Hill Salvation Army
Saturday 16th August 11am-4pm.
For the National Garden Scheme
Wednesday 3rd September 11am-
4pm. 
For Harold Hill Salvation Army 
Saturday 13th September 11am-
4pm.
For Macmillan Cancer Support – 

Saturday 27th September.
Adults £7.00, children 5-16 £3.00, 
under 5’s free.
� ere is around an acre of tranquil 
garden with paths that are 
(apart from a few areas) suitable 
for wheelchairs.  � e planting 
includes day lilies, Penstemons, 
Hydrangeas, Ferns, Agapanthus 
and grasses, with some hot 
exposed areas and some sheltered 
shady spaces.  � ere are plenty of 
seats and places to shelter in the 
garden.
� e charities supported are 
grateful for the funds and in 2024 
£7900.00 was raised in all.
Please see Long House Advert 
on Page 10 for full address etc. It 
is a really wonderful set of open 
gardens.

Stop scams 
- dial 159 to 
reach your 
bank                   
Stop Scams UK is an organisation 
with membership from many of 
the major banks, technology and 
telecoms industries set up to � ght 
back against fraud and scams. 
Widely promoted, including 
by the BBC, they have a simple 
message – ‘If you think someone 
is trying to trick you into handing 

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday

continued on page 22



over money or personal details 
– Stop, Hang up and Call 159 to 
speak directly to your bank.’
� e 159 phone service was 
launched in 2021 and is now 
supported by banks covering 99% 
of all bank accounts held in the 
UK. When you dial 159, you are 
asked to say the name of your 
bank and you will automatically 
be put through to them.
For further information visit 
stopscamsuk.org.uk/our-
work/159-phone-number/.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Queens Theatre                   
Into the Bolly-woods - 
Surinderella tickets on sale now 
for 30 Sep - 5 Oct 25!
Meet Surinder – sweet, strong, and 
stuck in a never-ending chore list 
thanks to her two sel� e-obsessed, 
Insta-vlogging stepsisters, Lovely 
& Bubbly. Her only real support? 
� e one and only Basanti, a cow 
with more attitude than a desi 
girl. Meanwhile, Prince Kavi is 
drowning in shaadi pressure from 
his royal family. But when he 
accidentally bumps into Surinder, 
sparks � y faster than a Bollywood 
dance sequence!
Enter the fabulous Devi 
Godmother, arriving in full-
on glam mode with magic, 

makeovers, and masala moves. 
With a dazzling Bollywood Ball, 
a mystical slipper, and a lot of 
bakwas, Surinder’s destiny is 
about to get a serious glow-up!
Get ready for an evening of 
laughter, romance, and larger-
than-life entertainment!

Hornchurch 
Scouts - 
Adventure 
Island 
wristbands                   
Hornchurch District Scouts 
(charity no. 303699) are selling 
Adventure Island wristbands at 
a discounted price of £15 each. 
Wristbands purchased this 
year have an expiry date of 31st 
December 2025. To purchase call 
Debbie on 07805612706 or collect 
from Pink Parachute, 6 North 
Street RM11 1DX during opening 
hours. Debit/credit cards and cash 
accepted as payment, with card 
payment only at Pink Parachute.

Outside 
Letterboxes                   
May we warn you again please 
on the following. A number of 
properties including apartments 

have outside letterboxes. We urge 
you to empty these as often as 
possible.
� ieves love these where they can 
obtain many personal details !

Havering 
Citizens Advice                   
If you should need to contact the 
Citizens Advice Bureau for any 
advice or issues, they are at CAB 
Havering, First Floor, Romford 
Central Library, St Edwards Way, 
RM1 3AR. Telephone 01708 
763531

Can you help 
deliver the 
Bulletin in 
Avon Road or 
Kings Gardens?                   
In Cranham Ward we are seeking 
help to deliver Bulletins at the 
shops end of Avon Road (houses 
only - no � ats) and Kings Gardens. 
We rely heavily on our team of 
volunteers, without whom we 
could not deliver to every road in 
Cranham and Upminster. If any 
readers have 20-30 minutes spare 
per month to assist us in either of 
these roads, please contact Cllr 

John Tyler via my details on page 
2. � ank you

Save water                   
With more hot weather forecast 
this summer, water companies 
are asking everyone to look at 
how they use and conserve water. 
Essex and Su� olk Water, � ames 
Water, and Anglian Water all have 
helpful tips on saving water and 
making small changes when using 
water in your home and gardens. 
Please see their websites for 
details.

Upminster 
Library                   
Whilst a number of Councils have 
closed Libraries Havering has a 
wide range of Libraries. We are 
fortunate to have in Corbets Tey 
Road an excellent Library. Apart 
from a huge stock of books the 
library is well known for a wide 
range of functions. We urge you to 
visit the library and see what is on 
o� er .

New Ventures                   
Over the years � e Bulletin has 
publicised a wide range of new 
businesses in our area.  If you are 
starting a new venture, please let 
us know at bulletinra@yahoo.
co.uk, We’ll help spread the word. 
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1-2-1 LUXURY GROOMING SERVICES WITH SOPHIA

07535 935289

Tel: 07596 095 248
e-mail: jongildea@tomkynssealant.co.uk

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 



Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com
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G Foss  Builders
Brickwork And Construction

Home Extensions        Structural Alterations           
.                                                            Garden Rooms

Est. 1988  

Decorative Brickwork               Restoration Works

Upminster - 01708 500018
Mobile - 07831 469041

gfoss17@gmail.com G Foss Builders

Driveways & Paving

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

PODIATRIST - HOME VISITING SERVICE
Amanda King, BSc Hons Podiatry

Treatment and advice for the 
following conditions;
Nail cutting
Callus, cracked heels and corns
Ingrowing toenails
Diabetic foot assessment
Biomechanical foot assessment  
and orthotics
Verruca treatments
Fungal nail infections

£35.00 Home Visits
A friendly, efficient and professional service

Mobile: 07920 855 044

Just visit:Just visit: www.grifffff ingroup.comwww.griffingroup.com and click ‘FREE VALUATION’
or scan the QR code above.

 and click ‘FREE VALUATION’
 or scan the QR code above.

ON YOUR HOMEON YOUR HOME

GET AN
INSTANT
VALUATION

SCAN ME

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished and distributed by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association

George Armstrong
Mobile: 07919 959595

Info: sales@superiorshutters.co.uk
www.superiorshutters.co.uk

A & P HOUSE CLEARANCE
OVER 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE
FRIENDLY & EXPERIENCE
WORKING IN YOUR AREA

TEL: 01708 250386 OR 07974 085985


